Weekly Newsletter

26/09/2025



St. Aidan's Catholic Primary School

Mrs Sarah Yates

Rackhouse Road,

Saint Aidan's Catholic Primary School

M23 0BW

0161 998 4126

admin@st-aidans.manchester.sch.uk

As part of the Year of Jubilee we have an icon of 'The Visitation', taken from a stained glass window in Shrewsbury Cathedral, being delivered to our school from Sacred Heart school. The icon will be in school on the 9th and 10th October and we will offer the Rosary on Friday 10th at 9am in the hall. This will be for parents only before you leave to start your day.

We will then take the icon to St Elizabeth's school the following week.

We will have an International Mass on **Wednesday 8th October** and I am going to ask for volunteers from Y5 and Y6 to perhaps read a prayer in their home language.

This Mass is at 11am and you are all welcome.

Attendance

Attendance is crucial for academic success, personal development, and future opportunities, as it fosters learning, social skills, and responsibility. Research suggests that regular attendance can lead to better life outcomes for individuals, including higher wages and better health.

Our Attendance this year so far is — 94.03%

<u>Nursery</u>	83.33%
<u>Reception</u>	93.57%
<u>Year 1</u>	96.07%
<u>Year 2</u>	93.6%
<u>Year 3</u>	94%
Year 4	97.49%
<u>Year 5</u>	97.59%
<u>Year 6</u>	91.56%

A huge 'Congratulations!' to the Year 5/6 girls who represented us at the St Paul's Football Festival last night.

They played brilliantly and were wonderful

ambassadors for our school.



House Points information

This weeks winner with **154** points — Saint Francis!!

This Week's Totals—

Saint Aidan's—123 | Saint Francis—154

Saint Hilda—112| Saint Therese—121

Wednesday Word

https://www.paperturn-view.com/wednesdayword/good-news?pid=MTA101634&v=163.4

Spotlight on Nursery

Our Nursery children have been having lots of

fun, exploring colours with their friends!

We still have Nursery places in our Nursery!









Black History Month

The children will be looking at Black History during the month of October.—look out for their work. Please have conversations with your children about Black History.

Dates For Your Diary

Tuesday 30th September	Y5 Class Assembly at 2.45pm
Wednesday 1st October	Group to visit Shrewsbury Cathedral
Tuesday 7th October	Y6 Class Assembly at 2.45pm
Wednesday 8th October	International Mass
Thursday 9th October	Height, Weight, Measure—Year 6 & Reception
Tuesday 14th October	Y3 Class Assembly at 2.45pm
Wednesday 15th October	Parents/Carers' Evening
Monday 20th October	Y3 Stone Age Day
Tuesday 21st October	Y2 Class Assembly at 2.45pm
Friday 24th October	BREAK UP
Monday 3rd November	RETURN TO SCHOOL

Reminders

- <u>School Finishes at 3.15pm.</u> We understand there are times where you may struggle to collect on time, however this should not be a regular occurrence. Please arrange for your child(ren) to be collected on time, if you need after school care Sade's details are on the next page.
- No dogs/pets on school premises.
- Please be mindful when parking your car. We need to keep our children safe.
- We do not have a store for bikes/scooters/toy prams. Please do not leave them on school premises or ride through school on bikes or scooters.
- After school clubs finish at 4pm the children will be going home in their PE kits, please
 make sure that they bring them back to school the next day ready for their PE lessons.
 They will not be able to fully participate without their kit!
- We should all work together in getting everyone to school everyday. Please send your children into school everyday even if they are a little under the weather. If they are not well enough to stay in school, we will send them home.
- Hearing your child read everyday is key to their learning in all areas of the curriculum and helps to increase their vocabulary.

